



Dear Parents and Carers, 
Dyth da 
We have had a busy first week back. The children have been enjoying the sunshine and having lots of 
opportunities to be outside. 

A quick reminder that next week we shall be celebrating St Piran’s Day. We have children 
representing us in the St Piran’s concert on Tuesday evening at St Johns Hall and Schooner Class and 
the musicians in the St Piran’s Parade on Wednesday in Penzance. The children will need to wear black 
and white, further details are in the posters below. 

We have taken part in several sporting events starting with cross country on Tuesday at Cape Cornwall 
School. The children demonstrated great resilience and determination with Alfie, Lilah & Bethannie 
running for the first time! Congratulations Caleb who came third and received a bronze medal with 
Jude and Kerra coming eighth in their races. 

The whole school have started tennis sessions with Sammy from the Penzance Tennis Club on 
Wednesdays which has gone down a real treat! 

On Thursday the High Five team played Bodriggy School they had a fantastic game with all of the 
children demonstrating great improvement in their skills. We won 12-3 with Theo finding his shooting 
prowess. Well done to all of you. 

We welcomed Tom Williams the Senior Education and Engagement South West Parliament Officer on 
Wednesday. He delivered a UK Parliament assembly to Lugger and Schooner looking at the House of 
Commons, the House of Lords, our constituency and our current MP Andrew George. He talked about 
laws and why we have them. The children listened well and came up with some fantastic questions to 
ask him. 

Next Thursday is World Book Day, please can your child dress up as a favourite book character - you 
don’t spend lots of money buying costumes for your child. Please complete the reading challenge that 
has been set by Mr Mullaney as detailed in the poster that went home before half term. Look out for 
the international lunch menu that is displayed in the entrance that has been put in place for our 
International Day on Tuesday 11th March. 

Finally the Mousehole Carnival Committee are looking for more  support. If you are able to give your time 
for this wonderful community event then please get in touch with Tim Joel to be sign posted in the right 
direction. 

I hope you have a lovely weekend and enjoy this wonderful sunshine and I look forward to seeing you all 
next week or at one of the St Piran’s events! 

Best wishes                                    

Sarah Trow 
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House Points:   


PORTHCHAPEL:90
GWYNVER:64
SENNEN:88
PRAA SANDS:146




Whole School attendance: 

95.06%


Skiff-93.72%

Lugger- 97.8%


Schooner-92.09%

Cornish words of the 
week! 

“Deudh an Lyver”- 
World Book Day 

Headteacher awards this week go to Eugenie 
and Hugo for their fantastic dragon story 
plans- they used great imagination and 
wonderful vocabulary. I look forward to 

reading their final stories!









Congratulations to all who took 
part in the cross country at 
Cape Cornwall School with 
some new members taking 

part. A big shout out to Caleb 
who achieved a bronze medal! The High Five team played against 

Bodriggy and won 12-3. 
Wow- amazing teamwork and 

developing great skills!

The whole school are enjoying 
their tennis sessions with Sammy 
from the Penzance Tennis Club- 

we look forward to the next 4 
sessions!

Lugger and Schooner 
learning about the UK 
Parliament with Tom 
Williams in assembly.

🙂



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Spring Term: 
Fridays- Schooners swimming 
Wednesdays -Tennis for 5 weeks for the whole 
school 
Jumping Mice weekly on Tuesdays 10.30-11.30am 
Tue 4th March St Piran’s Concert 7pm St Johns Hall 
Wed 5th March St Piran’s Parade 10am 
Thurs 6th March World Book Day 
Wed 12th March Parent Consultations  
Fri 21st March Red Nose Day 
Wed 26th March Tempest whole school photos 
Thurs 27th March Songfest 3.30-8.45pm St Johns 
Hall 
W/B 31st March No Clubs  
Friday 4th April Easter egg Raffle 
Friday 4th April- Last Day of Term 
Yr 6 SAT’s w/b 12th May 15th May 
Summer Term Begins 22.4.25 
2024-2025 INSET Days: 
Monday 21st July 2025 
Tuesday 22nd July 2025 
Wednesday 23rd July 2025 
Autumn Term Begins 2.9.25 



P E N Z A N C E

LEISURE CENTRE

Working in Pa!nership 
with your Local Authority

Scan the QR code

LEARN TO SWIM
















